FACT SHEET
Senate Bill 159 (Simitian) 

Move-Over, Slow Down
Summary: 


Senate Bill 159 removes the sunset on existing law, SB 1610 (Simitian 2006) that requires motorists to change lanes and/or slow down as they approach a stationary emergency vehicle displaying emergency lights or tow truck displaying amber warning lights on the freeway.  
Need for the bill: 

SB 159 will allow for continued protection of emergency workers and tow truck drivers from passing motorists going too fast near crime or accident scenes on the side of the road.  These individuals deal with dangerous situations on busy roadways every day.  Emergency responders are understandably fearful for their safety while attending to disabled vehicles on the side of the road.   

The CHP was required to submit a report examining the effect of existing law on the safety of emergency responders and the motoring public as part of the original legislation.  The report found that there has been an overall decrease in fatal and injury collisions and fatal and injury victims involved with stopped emergency vehicles and tow trucks, and recommended that the sunset be removed to make the requirements permanent.  SB 159 is consistent with the CHP recommendation and would allow California law to continue to enhance road safety.    
Currently 45 states have adopted "move over, slow down" legislation.  Public awareness of such legislation should therefore continue to grow, and it makes sense for California to adopt this law permanently.   

